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CALENDAR

WEEK 7, TERM 1

Monday 13" March
Year 9 Science Assessment

Tuesday 14" March
Year 8 Mathematics, Year 7 Science
Assessment Task

Wednesday 15™" March
Year 9 Maths, Year 7 Science
Assessment Task

Sunday 19" - Monday 21t March
Music Camp

WEEK 8, TERM 1

Tuesday 21%* March
Harmony Day
P&C Social Evening

Wednesday 22" March
Futsal Championships

Friday 24t March
Year 7 and 8 Textiles Assessment

MESSAGE FROM THE PRINCIPAL
Ms Kathy Melky

Term 1 continues to be an exciting one, as our
Cammeraygal swimmers have progressed to
higher levels with some great performances
being shown across all ages groups. Our
successful athletes will now move onto the
regional swimming meet, where we look
forward to more stellar performances from
them in the pool! The term also continues to
see the successful transition of our Year 7
students as they immerse themselves into
their favourite subjects and all areas of high
school life. As a cohort, we have been very
impressed by their commitment to their
learning and their ability to form new
friendships with their peers and their Year 9
peer support leaders.

Shave for a Cure

As you would be aware, Cammeraygal is
involved with the Shave for a Cure fundraiser,
which raises funds for cancer research which
is an incredibly worthy cause. We have staff
involved in the Shave for a Cure initiative
choosing to shave their hair, whilst other staff
and students are choosing to colour or trim
their hair. Your donations are appreciated




and can be made online. Details can be found later on in the newsletter. A special
assembly will take place on March 30, where participating students’ and teachers’ hair
will be shaved.

Music Camp

The Music Camp for Concert Band students will be held between Sunday 19t" March -
Tuesday 21t March, accompanied by Ms Wiktorowicz and Mr Madgwick. We are excited
to create the opportunities for ensembles to rehearse and refine some new
performance pieces and | always look forward to my visit up to Collaroy to observe
these performances coming together.

P&C Social Night

As mentioned in the previous newsletter, the Cammeraygal P&C are organising our
third annual social night for parents to meet each other and the Cammeraygal staff in
an informal setting. The evening will be held in the student lounge in the canteen area
which provides for a gorgeous back drop for socialising. The Cammeraygal P&C will
provide specific details of what to bring along to the event later in this newsletter. The
date has been set at March 21st from 6.30pm. Please come along as it has been a huge
highlight of our school year since our foundation in 2015. The P&C also initiated a
Cammeraygal wish list that aims to fund raise for items that faculties and
extracurricular groups have requested.

Harmony Day

Cammeraygal High School's commitment to being an inclusive school has brought
about the introduction of our celebration of Harmony Day on March 21st. As the
website (www.harmony.gov.au) states, ‘our diversity makes Australia a great place to
live’. Harmony Day is a celebration of our cultural diversity - a day of cultural respect for
everyone who calls Australia home. Harmony Day coincides with the United Nations
International Day for the Elimination of Racial Discrimination, and gives the message
the ‘everyone belongs’, encourages people to participate
in their community, to respect cultural and religious

diversity and foster sense of belonging for everyone. 21 MARCH
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students to wear an orange top to symbolize Harmony Day and students should wear
normal school uniform for shorts, trousers, skirt and leather school shoes. Ms Hakimi
and Ms Pizzolato have both organised some outstanding activities and speakers for the
day.

Duke of Edinburgh Scheme

Cammeraygal High School has signed up to the Duke of Edinburgh Scheme this year.
Mr Peter Barraclough will be coordinating the scheme which will be available to Year 9
students to attempt to achieve their Bronze Award throughout the year. Mr
Barraclough will organise a parent information meeting for those students interested in
becoming involved in the scheme.

Senior Campus

There will be a presentation given during the next P&C by the project managers
involved in the planning of the Cammeraygal High School senior campus. This will
show the designs for the campus as well as an outline of the facilities and scope of
works to be completed by the opening in 2019.

Minister’s Visit to Cammeraygal High School

The Hon. Robert Stokes, member for Pittwater and newly appointed State Minister for
Education, will be visiting Cammeraygal High School on Wednesday 22nd March. We
look forward to welcoming the Minister to Cammeraygal and showcasing our
wonderful school community. He will see a sample of our music ensembles as well as
receive a tour of our wonderful facilities with our school leaders accompanying him.

White Ribbon School

Cammeraygal High School is now officially a White
Ribbon School, which means that we have received
our training and have been endorsed by the White
Ribbon Foundation. This is another important
indication of our commitment to our values around
respect.

| hope the term continues to be as productive and dynamic over the coming weeks
and we all keep our focus on all the great things we can achieve this term.

Ms Kathy Melky
Principal



| DEPUTY PRINCIPAL'S REPORT

Student Behaviour in Crows Nest

Over the course of late 2016 and now in 2017 we have received a number of complaints
about Cammeraygal students’ behaviour in the local community, particularly after
school. Most notably these complaints have centred around the behaviour of students
at the Night Noodle Markets near Stanton Library in North Sydney on Friday evenings,
and in particular around the Crows Nest Centre. Staff from the Crows Nest Centre in
Ernest Place, in particular, have asked us to feed back to parents the following
problematic behaviours that they have witnessed on a regular basis:

1 Loud and raucous behaviour on the John Criffith Memorial Stage, adjoining our
Centre, making it difficult for staff to work and venue hirers to conduct
meetings;

1 Skateboarding in the area, despite signs declaring this is prohibited;

1 On several occasions one or two students have climbed over safety rails,
dismounting on the glass roof forming part of the Centre;

1 Never ending take away drink and food containers being dropped on the
ground, without ever a thought of placing this in the area’s garbage bins.

Staff from the Centre have spoken with students on numerous occasions, effecting no
real change in student behaviour. Unfortunately, this is reflecting poorly

on our school in the local community. These concerns have been raised with students
on school assemblies and at year meetings on numerous occasions, but the behaviours
seem to have continued unabated.

At this point we would really request your assistance in managing your children’s
behaviour after school, and encouraging them to not be loitering in Ernest Place until
the evening. We have also been in contact with Harbourside police to ask for their
assistance in moving students on if public order offences are taking place.

Ms Jodi Arrow
Deputy Principal



| TEACHERS REPORTS

Shave for a Cure

On Thursday 30 March Cammeraygal High School will be
participating in the World's Greatest Shave to raise funds for The
Leukaemia Foundation.

Staff and students are invited to join the team to be Brave and
Shave - or colour!

The brave students who have joined so far .. and volunteered to
have the Shave - are Rehan A, Gabby F-B, Leah C., Morgan A, Claire
H. Jeremy C, and Tasman M.

The students will be joined by the following brave staff members, who have also signed
up to lose their locks - Mr. Davidson, Dr Mirto and 3 ladies from the office Belinda Hayes,
Stephanie Murray and Melissa Shoesmith.

Please support the Cammeraygal High School team by following the link:
https://secure.leukaemiafoundation.org.au/registrant/TeamFundraisingPage.aspx?teaml
D=100568&langPref=en-CA

Belinda Hayes, Melissa Shoesmith and Stephanie Murray
Administration Staff

Harmony Day 2017

Harmony Day is a celebration of our cultural diversity - a day of cultural respect for
everyone who calls Australia home. The message of Harmony Day is ‘everyone belongs’
and the Day aims to engage people to participate in their community, respect cultural
and religious diversity and foster sense of belonging for everyone.

This year, Cammeraygal High School is celebrating Harmony Day in a big way! On
Tuesday, March 21t Cammeraygal students will be participating in an afternoon of
activities that include a whole school art project, a special assembly with exceptional
guest speakers, a whole school ‘Harmony Day’ photo, and most excitingly - a culturally
diverse lunch menu as served by Tsuru Food Truck. Tsuru Food Truck will be serving
Cammeraygal students lunch from 1.00pm - 2.00pm and lunch orders must be placed
ahead of time. Students who pre-order their lunch items will receive a food voucher on
the day that will be redeemable at the Food Truck. Students will NOT be able to
purchase food directly from the truck on the day, and the school canteen will NOT be
open for recess or lunch on the day. Therefore, students must organise their own lunch
if they do not wish to place a food order with Tsuru Food Truck. An order form has been
sent home with your child as of Tuesday, 7*" March and orders must be submitted by
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